

·A

## THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES August 3, 2021

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were: Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, Herb Abelson

Those in attendance were Jen Bernatchez, Nancy Jenks

1. Board signed the following:

Timesheet for Colleen

Money turnover sheet

Bills Payable for Colleen, postage, Stericycle, fuel charge

200 East Street, septic sign-off for Building Dept., Board will allow Colleen to sign for them

17 Deer Brook Drive, Septic System Certificate of Compliance

72 Aldrich Street, Septic System Certificate of Compliance

163 Batchelor Street, Septic System Certificate of Compliance, can be signed once Dick verifies the location.

- 2. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for July 20, 2021.
- 3. Title 5 Inspection Reports were received by the Board:
  - 119 Morgan Street, Nick Torretti, Passes
  - 20 Carver Street, Neil Jackson, Passes
  - 83 South Street, Neil Jackson, Passes
- 4. Dick informed the Board that he was called by the Fire Department to go to Little Italy Pizzeria because of a grease fire. Due to the fire extinguisher chemical there was a fine powder over everything. Dick ordered Little Italy to be closed, to hire professional cleaners and to throw away all open food and pizza boxes that were covered with the powder. Dick advised Little Italy to notify the Board of Health office when they were ready for an inspection.

Little Italy was over-due for the Ansul System inspection, they will be closed until the Fire Department verifies that inspection was made.

- 5. The Board discussed the Tobacco Law permit application letter. The Board agreed that the letter would not be sent to the establishments as the business owners have the responsibility to know the tobacco laws.
- 6. The Board discussed the Mass DEP Grant for air sensors. After discussion the Board agreed they would like to apply for the grant for 5 to 10 air sensors. They will review the grant application paperwork and discuss further at the next meeting. Dick said he would call Chris Martin to discuss funds for installing the sensors.

- 7. The Board discussed the grant for Binax test kits. The Board agreed they are not interested in getting the test kits as the Board does not have the personnel or site for this testing.
- 8. The Fire Chief had requested input from the Board of Health among other town officials regarding requiring all town employees to get the COVID19 vaccination. The Board discussed and unanimously supports requiring COVID19 vaccinations for all town employees. The Board instructed Colleen to inform the Fire Chief.
- 9. Dick informed the Board he spoke to Chris Martin about Colleen's Friday work hours. It is important to Chris to have afternoon coverage at the Board of Health to try to maintain equivalence among Town employees. Colleen agreed to continue to work until 2:00pm on Fridays.
- 10. Dick also spoke to Chris about the Select Board's proposal to move the BOH office from the Annex to the old Library. Chris said there will be an upcoming Select Board meeting where it will be discussed with the employees that work at the Annex.
- 11. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on August 17, 2021, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 12. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

e Lalonde Herbert T. Abelso